
LETTER FROM TAMIR RICE’S FAMILY DEMANDING RELEASE OF VIDEO 

We respectfully request that Mayor Frank Jackson and the City of Cleveland Division 

of Police release the complete video of the incident involving our son, Tamir E. Rice, 

and two unnamed patrol officers on Nov. 22, 2014. 

The news of Tamir's death has devastated our family. Tamir was a bright young man 

who had his whole life ahead of him. This is a tragedy in our eyes. 

He was a loving brother. He was a grandson. He was a nephew and cousin. His 

favorite sport was basketball. Tamir often visited the Cudell Recreation Center to play 

with friends. Most of all, he enjoyed being around people. Everyone loved him.  

The holiday season begins this week. Instead of the love, fellowship and joy the season 

brings to many families, we will be mourning the loss of Tamir. We looked forward to 

spending Thanksgiving with Tamir as a family. His mother's birthday is on Christmas 

Eve. Now, she won't have the opportunity to share it with her son. We feel he did not 

deserve to be taken away from us. 

While we request the release of the complete video, we also ask for the media to give 

our family privacy as we continue to grieve and learn about what happened. We feel 

the actions of the patrol officer who took our son's life must be made public. 

It is our prayer and request for citizens in the City of Cleveland and throughout 

Northeast Ohio to remain calm at this time. We ask for the public to demonstrate 

peacefully. 

Though the hurt our family feels is too painful for words to describe, we still have faith 

in the justice system. We thank the community for their prayers, encouragement and 

support. It has helped us during this difficult time. 

We will release information about Tamir's funeral in the days to come. We have no 

further comment at this time. 

 


